
 

 

Fieldwork along sewer alignment scheduled to begin 
the week of March 21 
Crews working for King County’s Lake Hills and NW Lake Sammamish Sewer Upgrade Project 
are continuing field work to inform the project design. Starting the week of March 21, crews will 
survey along the sewer pipe route for potential locations to replant trees and to confirm 
locations of wetlands. This work will last up to two weeks. 

Work will take place along the Sammamish River Trail and on private property along the 
alignment. King County is coordinating directly with homeowners where work will take place.  

 

Crews will use a hand shovel to take soil samples. Holes will be filled after the sample is taken. 

What to expect during survey and soil sampling: 

• Work hours 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday through Friday 
• Crews using handheld equipment to sample soils and survey landscape conditions 
• Sidewalk and pedestrian walkways will remain open and vehicle traffic will not be 

impacted 
• Marymoor Park recreational facilities and the Sammamish River Trail will remain open 

during this work 

 

https://kingcounty.gov/depts/dnrp/wtd/capital-projects/active/lake-hills-nw-lake-sammamish.aspx


About the project 

King County is working on a project to upgrade 4.5 miles of sewer pipe. King County will build 
the new pipe in trails, roads and parks in Redmond. Due to slowdown in the permitting process, 
we expect construction to begin in 2024. When complete, the new pipe will provide sewer 
service for 50 years or more.  

Stay in touch 

Questions and comments are always welcome by contacting Kelly Foley Kruse at 206-477-
8621 or at kelly.foleykruse@kingcounty.gov. You can also visit our project website at 
www.kingcounty.gov/KCRedmondSewer. 

     

  

   

  
You’re receiving this newsletter because you signed up for information and updates from King County’s 
Wastewater Treatment Division. Update your preferences or unsubscribe. If you have questions about this 
service, you may contact us directly or search FAQs here. View King County's privacy policy 

This service is provided to you at no charge by King County, WA. 
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